

Hildersham Parish Council
Clerk: Mrs. PM Harper
17 Lewis Crescent, Great Abington, Cambridge CB21 6AG

A Meeting of Hildersham Parish Council

To be held on Tuesday 9th January 2024, **starting at 7.30pm at the** Hildersham Village Hall.

69. Open Forum - Parishioners can raise any matters of concern.

70. Apologies

**71. Councillors to declare any interests in the items to be discussed during the meeting?
Has the Clerk granted any dispensations under section 33 (1) of the Localism Act and
the basis is set out under section 33(2)?**

72. Approval of the minutes from the last meetings on 14th November 2023

73. Report from District Councillor John Batchelor

74. Report from County Councillor and District Councillor Henry Batchelor

75. Feedback on actions from the last meetings

- a) Response to from consulting local residents to Towne Green about whether they would like a new pedestrian light locally or not. The approximate cost of installing a new light.
- b) Update on the installing the two replacement bollards at the entrance to the South Holding.
- c) Advice requested from the Highway Dept about how to prevent people using the Ford (and getting stuck) when it is flooded; possibly repositioning the depth measure.
- d) Repair of broken bus stop window

76. Consider the grass quotations

- a) From the quotations received please can you select a contractor for the next growing season.

77. Neighbourhood Plan.

- a) Update on what happens next.

78. Review and update Financial Regulations

- a) Review and amend and accept the updated Financial regulations.

79. Correspondences

- a) Clerk and chairman to complete and return the precept request form.
- b) Email from Jean about Naure Recovery Plan programme flyer and the grass cutting schedule.

80. Finance

- a) Can the Council authorise the payments and approve the financial statement dated 09.01.2024?
- b) Applying to add Rob and Tom as authorised to use the account

81. Open Forum for Parishioners to make comments or raise items

82. Items for the next meeting's agenda on 12th March 2024

Agenda for the Hildersham Land Management

This meeting follows the Parish Council meeting

1. Maintenance of the new plantation- maintenance plan and bigger access gate- the next step

2. Allotment

- a) Surrendered plots offered to people on the waiting list.
- b) Any news on allotment who had not paid last years invoice?
- c) Creating access to allotments by reducing the size of the surrendered plot?

3. South Holding

- a) Replacing stolen bollards from the entrance to the South Holding.

4. Finance

- a) Update on rent paid

5. Update on actions from RoSPA Report – new swing and chains and Spring guard, repair to shop and replacing bolts. Painting goal posts

6. Grass contractor to be selected.

Play area maintenance